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To Registered Referees, Life Members, Honorary Members and Assessors 
 
The AGM will be held on Monday 9th May 2022 in the CIYMS club rooms and will start at 8.00 pm sharp.   
Colleagues are encouraged to attend this important meeting that will elect a new committee for 2022/2023.   
 
 
In addition, as with previous years the NEURA Junior Referee for season 2021/2022 will be announced and the trophy 
presented. 
 
In line with our current constitution, the Chairman’s and Secretary’s report for season 2021/22 will be posted on NEURA’s 
website - www.neura.co.uk and sent by electronic mail before the AGM, along with a copy of the full audited accounts.  
 
Registration System  
 
The online registration service is the only way to register for the new season. Please note the fees are back to normal. You can 
still pay by cheque or through online banking.  
 
An annual plea!  Can I please ask all members to register before the deadline date of 31st May?  Please deal with this matter 
now, because despite previous year’s requests still we have the situation of a small number of referees making last minute 
dashes to register to be able to officiate in the pre-season friendlies.  You know who you are, so please get your administration 
in order! Note the £10 fine for late registrations. I remind you, the fee you pay is as per the grading on the letter the IFA send 
you out.  
 
See link below to online registration system. Instructions on how to pay are available after the registration system.  
 
The link is only active post 9th May.  
 
form.jotform.com/200914241549351  
 
Meetings  
 
The association meets each on the second Monday of each month September – May. We meet at CIYMS. The benefits to 
members are Instructional education, training, socialising, a mentor talent scheme and the chance to get yourself noticed.  I 
would encourage all members to consider attending. If you don’t attend, how are you developing and keeping up to speed with 
our game?  
 
Training  
 
A reminder to all officials. We are here to provide for you all. We continue to provide training each Wednesday on the track at 
Ballysillian. The camaraderie is fantastic, and I thank Michael McLaughlin for his time in taking the sessions. The training is 
open to all officials in the association. Numbers at training on our meetings nights have been affected by the pandemic but we 
are out of that now so it would be great to see the numbers return as we kick off next season.   
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NORTH EAST ULSTER REFEREES ASSOCIATION 
 
To: Life Members/Honorary Members/Assessors/Registered Referees/Club Referees 
Dear Member: 
You are cordially invited to attend the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of NEURA on Monday, 9th May 2022, CIYMS 
Club, Circular Road, Belfast at 8.00pm 
 

1. Minutes of 2018 AGM (21/6/20) and matters arising. 
 
2. Chairman’s Report; 

 
3. Secretary’s Report; 

 
4. Treasurer’s Report; 

 
5. Election of Officers.  Officers holding positions during 2021/2022 were as follows: 

 
Chair:    Evan Boyce  
Vice Chair   John McKnight  
Hon Secretary   Neill Gillespie 
Hon Treasurer   Lawrence Black  
Asst Secretary   Ben McMaster  
Asst Treasurer   Paul Costello  
Recruitment Officer   Mark Milligan 
Committee   Paul Costello  
    Mark OBrien    
    David Campbell  
    David Kelly      

      Stephen Donaldson  
      Andrew Buttler  
 

6. Election of Auditors 
 
7. Notification of Motion – Received from NEURA committee - Proposal that all Junior Members and Junior 

Associate members pay the same registration fee.  
 

8. Re-election of Honorary Members / Election of new Honorary Members.  
 

9. Any other business 
 
 
 
 
 
Neill Gillespie  
Honorary Secretary 
May 2022 


